
Appendix 1: Authority Consultation 



 
 

The Deputy Director: Environmental Impact Management                      Date: 30 June 2006 

Department: Environmental Affairs and Tourism 

Private Bag X447 

Pretoria, 0001 
 

Attention: Ms Mosili Ntene  
 

Dear Ms Ntene 

 

Applications for Exemption for the expansions of Zeus Substation in Mpumalanga Province 
 

Eskom herewith applies for exemption for the above substation expansions according to section 28A(1) of 

the Environmental Conservation Act, No 73 of 1989. At the time of lodging the application for the above 

project the extent and design of the substations was unknown. However, it should be noted that although not 

included in the study application, the expansions, once known were covered in the Environmental Impact 

Assessment process. The following has been undertaken throughout the projects to inform the public and 

authorities about the proposed expansions: 

 

a. All three substations have been addressed in the full EIAs done for the Zeus-Mercury and Zeus-Perseus 

765kV line projects 

b. The Zeus & Mercury Substations were addressed in the Zeus-Mercury 765kV line EIA 

c. The Perseus Substation was addressed in the Zeus-Perseus 765kV line EIA. 

d. All were addressed in the Draft and Final Scoping Reports 

e. All were presented at the public open days in the Scoping Phase 

f. All were presented in the Key Stakeholder Workshops in the Scoping Phase. 

g. All were addressed in the Draft EIRs and final EIRs  

h. All were presented at the public meetings during the EIA phase. 

i. All affected landowners have been made aware of the planned expansions during the power line EIAs. 

 

Following the submission of the application forms by hand to yourself by Jean Beater of PBA International 

some three weeks ago, I would like to confirm the way forward subject to your approval. As part of the way 

forward we propose the following: 

 



1. A separate briefing document will be prepared for each site setting out the environmental impacts 

assessed in the power line EIAs. 

2. The planned expansions will be advertised in local newspapers (English and Afrikaans) relevant to each 

site. 

3. All directly affected landowners will be revisited as part of this exercise and their approval sought for the 

expansion. 

4. Input from relevant municipalities will also be sought. 

5. Notices will be placed on site. 

6. Input from all specialists who worked on the power line project will be sought regarding the environmental 

impacts of the proposed expansions. 

7. A 28-day comment period will be held from the date of first advertisement placed for each site. 

 

Your comments and recommendations regarding the proposed way forward would be appreciated and we 

trust this approach meets with your approval. 

 

In the meantime, I would be very grateful if you could provide me with copies of the application forms 

submitted by Jean Beater such that we can make these available on the web site as part of our records for 

public scrutiny. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

GM Mahlangu 

082 854 9538 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Member: G.M Mahlangu
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